
 

 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

AUDIT COMMITTEE 
Town Hall, Main Road, Romford 
28 April 2021 (7.00  - 8.00 pm) 

 
Present: 
 
COUNCILLORS: 
 

 

Conservative Group 
 

Viddy Persaud (Vice-Chair), Roger Ramsey and 
Judith Holt 
 

Residents’ Group 
 

Gerry O'Sullivan 
 

Upminster & Cranham 
Residents’ Group 

Gillian Ford 

  
North Havering 
Residents Group 

Martin Goode (in the Chair)  

 
 
There were no apologies for absence. 
 
 
70 MINUTES OF THE MEETING  

 
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 24th February 2021 were 
agreed as a correct record and, due to COVID-19, will be signed by the Chairman 
at a later date. 
 

71 HEAD OF ASSURANCE REPORT  
 
The Committee were presented with the Head of Assurance Annual report for 
2020-2021. 
 
Members noted that reasonable assurance had been provided for the Council’s 
internal control system. Members also noted that the timescale for the 
Procurement service review could not be given to the Committee but a report 
would be presented at a future meeting detailing the work done. It was noted that 
there were 57 open investigations into Housing fraud and 14 cases of corporate 
fraud had been investigated. 
 
The Committee noted the report. 
 

72 EXTERNAL AUDIT PLAN 2020-21  
 
The Committee received the 2020-2021 External Audit Plan produced by Ernst and 
Young. 
 
The Committee noted that the plan was indicative and there had been little change 
in the risk or focus from the 2019-2020 plan. Members considered the Audit 
Strategy and noted that the Valuation of investment property had been identified as 
a significant risk, however, the other risk areas were inherent. Members were 
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pleased to hear that the audit of the 2019-2020 accounts was close to completion 
with the audit of the 2020-2021 accounts were due to start in September 2021. 
 
The Committee noted the report. 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Chairman 
 

 


